South Kesteven District Council Council Offices, St Peter's Hill Grantham, Lincolnshire, NG31 6PZ Tel: 01476 406080 DV27024-Grantham www.southkesteven.gov.uk



Waste and Recycling Services

Your Ref:

Our Ref:

Fax:

01476 40 64 27

Please ask for:

Customer Services

Dept Line:

01476 40 60 80

waste@recycling@southkesteven.gov.uk

Dear Jane

Thank you for your hard work in helping to keep South Kesteven clear of litter by organising a local community litter pick, which I understand was very successful. Your help is very welcome and much appreciated.

As a council we welcome the support of environmentally-conscious residents like you who make an incredible difference by keeping our streets and verges cleaner for the enjoyment of others.

I really appreciate that you have taken the time to volunteer. The litter picking you have organised significantly reduces litter in the district, transforming our local area.

Although we invest heavily in the Big Clean, which has been hugely successful in reaching a higher street standard that consistently exceeds the national average, there will always be areas we can't get to as often as we would like so community involvement is very welcome. Working together with people like you helps us achieve a positive impact for the district overall.

I would once again like to thank everybody who took part in your recent litter pick. It's great to be part of a community with such a supportive, can-do attitude.

South Kesteven District Council is always looking for like-minded residents to help our cause and this is a great way to meet new people, get outside, and to help our community. Please do let us know if there is anything that the Council can to do help if you decide to co-ordinate further community litter picking.

Yours sincerely,

Clir Dr Peter Moseley

Cabinet Member for Commercial & Operations, South Kesteven District Council